FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING

Date: December 5, 2016

Location: Eddie O'Brien's

Lt. Gov. Barb called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the Opening Prayer given by DPLG David Jacobus.

Dignitaries in attendance were recognized by LG Barb.

Division Secretary Linda took the roll call of the clubs: Brighton 1, Canandaigua 2, Farmington-Victor 7, Geneva 0, Honeoye Falls-Mendon 2, Lakeshore Rochester 0, Newark 0, Palmyra-Macedon 1, Penfield-Perinton 1, Penn Yan 3, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 1, Webster 0.

On a motion from Chris Bailey, seconded by Marty Toombs and carried by those in attendance the secretary's minutes from the last division meeting were accepted.

Division Treasurer Dave Wolfe reported there was no financial activity in the division since the last report. On a motion from Chris Bailey, seconded by Bill Pringle and carried by those in attendance the treasurer's report was accepted.

DPLG David Jacobus distributed an information flyer for the "Marketing Non-Profits Seminar to be held on January 28, 2017 at Mendon Country Club from 10AM to 3PM.

DPLG Bill Pringle gave an update on the Ronald McDonald "pull tab" project.

LG Barb announced her "White Bucket" project to raise money for maintenance and repairs at Kamp Kiwanis. She will be bringing her bucket with her when she visits your club.

SDPLG Trish Hook advised she will have more information regarding the Governor's Project after the first of the year and she will be doing club visits to present it.

The next division meeting will be held on February 6, 2017 at Eddie O'Brien's starting at 7PM, the host club will be Canandaigua.

December, 2016 Division Meeting

Page -2-

DPLG Bill Pringle made a motion, seconded by Chris Bailey and carried by those in attendance that Division Treasurer Dave Wolfe be elected the official "Raffle Master" since Dave got 100% participation in the meeting's raffle. The raffle was won by Chris Bailey.

The benediction was given by DPLG Dave and the meeting was closed by LG Barb at 7:30PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Roby

Division Secretary

CLUB SHARING:

Brighton: made 12 baskets for St. Joseph's community for Thanksgiving // sponsored a Mom & 2 Kids for an Adopt A Family for Christmas through Willow Shelter// will be providing "Santa at your Service" to 4 agencies around the area, including breakfast with Santa in December for the women and children at the Willow Shelter.

Canandaigua: Senior Bingo with Santa // Salvation Army Christmas Party for 50 families // took 18 older children bowling // sponsored the Shop with a Sheriff program

Farmington-Victor: held a Breakfast and Christmas party with Santa for 50 families // providing a meal for Blue Star families for Christmas // will hold The Evening of Great Taste fundraiser on February 11, 2017 // donated \$1000 to the Shop with a Sheriff program // volunteered at the Victor Food Cupboard to hand out food for Thanksgiving

Honeoye Falls-Mendon: New leadership, Loni Titus is now Club President // New meeting location at Three Flags on West Main Street in Honeoye Falls // their "Adopt a Highway" sign has been erected

Palmyra-Macedon: will celebrate their 15th anniversary on December 17, 2016, email Stacy Nesbitt for reservations

Penn Yan: Participated in "StarShine" and welcomed Santa to Penn Yan // 12/10 will ring the bell // on 12/19 will be holding their Christmas party and Chinese Auction // collecting non-perishable food items for veterans